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Tom Spriet showing us that one only needs a deep-fried
turkey and a cup of “Joe” to enjoy a Sunday morning.
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The Flypaper

Editor’s (and VP’s) Message

Tom Siwek — tsiwek@sbcglobal.net

Movin On

This is both the last issue for 2009 and my last issue as editor. Beginning with the
January 2010 issue, Rich Erikson will take over as the Flypaper Editor. Rich is an
articulate, well spoken club member with a wealth of experience with both helicopters
and fixed wing. | know Rich will do an outstanding job and carry forward the great
Flypaper tradition. Next time you see Rich, do two things. Congratulate him and thank him for
volunteering to take on this role.

As many of you know, | was asked to step into the Vice President position last month as part of Dominic
stepping-down and Dennis taking over as President. I'm excited to be able to continue in this role for
2010. I'm looking forward to working with our President-elect Jeff Anderson and the other officers and
board. | think everyone will see some real positive things from the club next year. If you haven't been to
a club meeting in a while, please attend the January general meeting and see what the new leadership
team has in store. | think you'll be excited with what’s to come.

| write this on the heels of the Turkey Fry Fun Fly. We had somewhere around 60 people attend and we
had an unbelievable feast of food. Tom Spriet, Karl Griesbaum and CIiff Fullhart did an outstanding job
cooking and carving the turkeys. Everyone contributed with dishes to pass. There was plenty of eating,
and with mild temperatures, plenty of flying. This was a memorable event. Kudos goes to John Turner
for the job he did in putting this event together. It was the best fun-fly of the year, hands down.

We’'re a little less than three weeks away from the Christmas party. As always, we expect to have a great
dinner, sizable selection of raffle prizes and there’s always the “Big Dog Raffle.” RSVP with Dan Morgan
and come out and celebrate the holidays with your FVAC friends.

If you can’t make the dinner, you still can — and should — come out to vote. While all of the officer
positions are uncontested, we have twelve candidates running for the six at-large board positions. Show
your support for these club members. It's always appreciated when members volunteer to take on
leadership roles. Regardless of how the vote turns out, | expect we’ll have a capable and enthusiastic
group to work with in 2010.

As hard as it may be to believe, we’re six weeks away from our next fun fly event — the New Year’s Day
“First to Fly.” This event always has a great turn out and the unpredictable weather always makes things
interesting. You may not think the idea of flying in a snow storm sounds like much fun, but trust me, it's
more fun than you can imagine. Even if you're not up for flying, come out for a bit and hang out.

Along those lines, Karl Griesbaum is once again coordinating the all season flying program. The premise
is simple. Get at least one flight (take-off and landing) each month and you’ll be recognized as an All
Season Flyer. Speaking from experience, you don’t necessarily need a plane with skis or floats. The last
two seasons, I've flown a 28 ounce electric. The plane is light enough to take-off from and land on top of
the snow. There is one catch. You need to have the flights withessed. No solo visits to the field will
qualify. But, when there’s a mild and/or sunny winter day, there’ll always be a small group at the field on
a Saturday or Sunday morning. Winter and snow won'’t stop the FVAC faithful!

In closing, to the members | don’t see at the Christmas party or at the field in the next six weeks, | wish
you a safe and happy holiday season.

Ciao, Tom

Link to Archived Newsletters - www.foxvalleyaero.com/newsletters.htm
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The Flypaper

President’s Message
Dennis McFarlane — highpd119@aol.com

November is Upon Us

What many of simply refer to as the Chicago show is behind us. This year’'s iHobby
Expo was one of the best ever. | heard several people say they walked the show in a
couple of hours. Cindy and | were there for five days and | didn’t manage to finish all
the projects | wanted to get done. One of the “hot spots” at this year's show was the
airplane Make ‘N’ Take. Over 1000 AMA Delta Darts were constructed by children, both boys and girls,
during Saturday and Sunday, the weekend consumer days. | honestly didn’t know there were that many
AMA Delta Dart kits available in the country!

On first look there didn’t seem to be a lot of new products, but that was not the case. Although there were
a couple of new giant scale offerings, most of the manufacturers held the line on new large scale
airframes. All of us have heard the phrase “what goes around comes around” and it was certainly true
this year as there were a fair number of new .46 glow airframes displayed. Everything from box trainers,
sport airframes, even precision pattern aircraft are once again available in what has been called the
standard of the industry for years; that being the .46 glow motor.

An attendee would have to be blind not to have seen the gaggle of new electric products being offered.
Many of these products fell into the micro category. | don’'t know if there is a industry standard defining a
micro airframe, but from my point of view a micro weighs in right around an ounce, size, at least to me, is
not the defining factor. Many other electric airframes were present but undoubtedly its micros both fixed
and rotary that will be the hot items for Christmas 2009.

One of the more interesting items | saw at iHobby Expo was a telemetry system being offered by Hitec for
their new 2.4g radio systems. The telemetry system is priced right around $200.00 and monitors
airspeed, altitude, receiver battery voltage, cylinder head temperature, even the level of onboard fuel is
displayed on the transmitter screen. The telemetry system is not compatible with any other brand of
radio. | really liked the concept of the Hitec telemetry system, but | can see where one or two pilots could
lose the position of their airplanes because they are looking at their transmitters wondering how many
ounces of fuel are left in the tank. Provided it's used properly | can see some pretty big advantages to
telemetry. Surface vehicles have had telemetry available for about a year, and it's proven to be quite an
advantage to the surface racer.

Enough of iHobby Expo, time to move on. By the time this is in print it will be November. As you know
I've been rather busy this year, I'm not complaining, not at all, I've been having a ball, but time is of a
premium. Add our constantly lousy weather to being busy and flying time has been rare. | did manage a
few flights in October, but only two or three. | suppose it's now time to focus on November. As a club we
have a couple of big things happening in November. The first is the general meeting. Nominations for
2010 will close at the end of the November meeting. | get tired of people always complaining but never
offering a solution. Become part of the system and get added to the ballot. The second big event
happening in November is the Turkey Fry on the 15". One of the best darn events of last year was the
Turkey Fry. Perhaps it might be a little cold, even a little windy, but wow, were Dorie’s cherry pie and
Pam’s sticky buns good last year.

This will be my last newsletter offering, at least for a little while. I've had a good time representing the
club as your Vice President, and now President while Dominic focuses his energy on health issues.
Elections are part of the Christmas party. Itis important that you vote.

Dennis
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The Flypaper

Secretary’s Report

Tom Spriet —tom@etglass.com

Minutes of the November 12, 2009 General Meeting

,/ President Dennis McFarlane called the meeting to order at 7:36 P.M.
-

Committee Reports

Secretary — Thomas Spriet: Tom requested a motion to accept the minutes as published in the
Flypaper. A motion by John Fischer to accept the minutes was made, seconded by Mel Ziska, and the
minutes were approved.

Treasurer — Paul Jacobs: Presenting the Treasures report, Paul reported a balance of approximately
$22,000 in the club treasury. A motion by Steve Baker to accept the report as presented made,
seconded by Steve Gawlik, and the report was approved.

Field Chairman — Greg Bohler: We will be putting all items away for the winter. The field is open but
the normal amenities will be gone — dumpster, porta potty, grills, blast shields, etc....

Do not plow the snow from the runway or taxiways. While this may seem helpful, the transition from one
surface to the other surface actually creates a hazard to aviation. If you are so inclined to plow the
parking lot and access road to our facility this would be appreciated but not in our budget for
compensation. Snow stakes would be a good idea to indicate the margins of the hard surface. Please be
careful not to leave the hard surface with your vehicle so as to cause ruts!

Safety Chairman — Karl Griesbaum: No safety issues at this time. We will be placing an order for hats,
shirts, etc. in February. This coming Saturday we will be having our Turkey fry.

Government Relations/Fun Fly Chairman — John Turner: No government relation issues to report on
at this time but it's time to think about donating a Toy for Tots. The donation can be brought to the
upcoming turkey fry, to the Christmas party or e-mail John to arrange the donation. Do not wrap the gift
please.

Last month we had a birthday party at the field that was well received. Parents and children alike partook
in the birthday activities as given by Ms. Heather Piper for her son. This type of thing is good PR to send
to the AMA. This Sunday we will be having our 2" annual turkey fry at the field. Please come out, bring
a dish to pass and a bird to fly or just hang out. Bring out any extra firewood you may have to warm up
the field.

Membership Chairman — Daniel Morgan: Dan had new member Gordon Campbell’'s membership
materials but Gordon was not present. Dan took photos evening for ID Cards. Dan presented his binder
that he will be providing to the new members to help with orientation at the field and other useful
information. Well Done Dan!

New and other perspective members: Kevin Bestler and Jim Harry. Welcome to new and prospective
members!!
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Flypaper Editor — Tom Siwek: Tom will be putting his editorial pen aside allowing someone else to
wield the Quilll Rich Erikson volunteered to take on this position. Thanks to Rich! Saturday, November
14" Aurora East High School will be hosting the Three Fires Council Leadership Academy for Scouting
leaders. FVAC will be exhibiting to promote the club and the 2010 Kids Fly Day. Come out and help if
you can.

Chief Flight Instructor — Dan Compton: Nothing new to report.

New Business

Elections will be held at the Christmas party. A ballot will be furnished at the door to cast your votes,
although participation at the party is not mandatory, this will be the only place and way to cast your vote

for the 2010 Directors.

The club officer positions are unopposed and will be formally installed at the Christmas Party.

President Jeff Anderson
Vice President Tom Siwek
Secretary Tom Spriet
Treasurer Paul Jacobs

For the six At-large Director positions, the following list of candidates has been nominated.

Alvin Cole, John Fischer, Steve Gawlik, Ken Kaiser, Mark Knoppkie, Cindy McFarlane, Dennis
McFarlane, Chuck Noyes, Joe Pedone, Sal Perno, David Todd, Armin Weber.

Rusty Dose talked about classic pattern, a new upcoming event to consider.
Dan Knipen talked about the upcoming IMAC event for 2010. Planes from 49” to 144” compete.

The Christmas party is rapidly approaching. Contact Paul Jacobs or Dan Morgan prior to Dec 1%. At that
time we must commit our numbers to the hotel.

Show & Tell
New planes were shown by the following members:

Rusty Dose Great Planes Sequence

President McFarlane adjourned the meeting at 8:35 P.M.
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Treasurer’s Report
Paul Jacobs — paul jacobs@att.net

Paul didn’t have a report for this month.

Field Chairman’s Report
Greg Bohler — gbohler@sbcglobal.net

As many of you know, we enjoyed the second annual turkey fry last Sunday. The
weather cooperated and the turnout was great. | consider this my last outdoor flying
event of the season and start to look forward to time in my work shop. Many of you
expressed the same opinion on Sunday. I'm glad we got to spend one more great day
out at the field together this year.

All of the move able equipment has been put in storage for the year. The roller has
been winterized, (thanks Steve Baker) and only a few things have been left out for the all season flyers.
The porta pottie will be picked up this week. Tom Spriet's idea, the tarps, will be left up in the hopes that
they weather well enough to give a little extra shelter from the wind. This is a new idea and we will see
how it works. So far, so good.

We are already looking at the projects that need attention for next year. If you have any ideas or special
needs, please contact me. So far we are looking at possibly sealing our road, a possible heli pad, maybe
adding a gravel drive behind the pavilion as a start to the paving process. We will do a little research and
see what next year brings.

Just a reminder: plowing of the drive way and parking lot is by donation only. Please do not plow the
runway at all. Wind rows, like trees, are airplane magnets.

Thanks to all my FVAC friends for a great outdoor flying season this year. Remember to keep safe in the
workshop this winter and | hope to see you all at the Christmas party.

Greg Bohler
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Membership Chairman’s Report

Daniel Morgan — danielmorgan6@yahoo.com

Membership Spotlight

.| For those of you that were not able to attend the last meeting, | have manufactured a
new member welcome folder. Included are: welcome letter, FVAC Constitution, board
member list, boundary map of the flying field, AMA Safety Code, member's name
badge, member’s picture ID, FVAC sticker for AMA Card, and, as was suggested, list
of fI|ght instructors and aircraft building tips. Speaking of suggestions, | would encourage all members to
let there ideas be known. | can be reached at danielmorgan6@yahoo.com or 630-346-5600. The current
membership stands at 222 and growing! Up and coming | will be republishing a FVAC threefold flyer that
will be available at the field and will be passed out at events.

Until next time,
Daniel Morgan

‘qu. Fun-Fly Chairman’s Report

(A.K.A. John Turner) —jtgrassroots@yahoo.com

Turkey Fry

The FVAC hosted their 2" Annual Turkey Fry on Sunday, November 15" with a
record attendance according to fun fly chairman John Turner. This year’'s event was
outstanding with two chiefs preparing the fried turkeys, one Sous-chief for the corn boil
and an award winning carver during the preparation. Combine this altogether with
about 60 hungry member-attendees and families, you have created an event will be talked about
throughout the winter and yes, into the next flying season. Thanks to Karl Griesbaum, Tom Spriet, Allen
Galle and CIiff Fullhart as this year’s chiefs and carver!

The event started mid morning with a chill in the air and some scattered clouds. Our cooking team; Tom,
Karl, and Allen came prepared with the cookers and propane tanks for the start of the event. Members
arrived with hot dishes, appetizers, deserts, and cold beverages including airplanes for the afternoon fly-
in! We had more planes flying in the sky during this event that it was a sight to see according to a young
member. Pilots were commended with their enthusiasm and safety during the day’s event. As planes
landed and took off, a small fire was set up in behind the pit area for everyone to enjoy the models taking
off and flying across the field. This common area became the center for everyone to enjoy the food and
generate conversation throughout the day.

By late afternoon, the clouds began to move in with most of the food and fire slowly diminishing. The
Turkey Fry was coming to an end and Greg Bohler gave the sign to move all the chairs, exhaust shields,
and waste cans into the shed for winter storage. Another year has come and gone with the next holiday
event just around the corner- The FVAC Christmas Party at the Hilton Garden in St. Charles, on Friday,
December 4". Please make plans to attend this event and enjoy the festivities and recall another
successful 2009 event with your club and its members.

Thanks again for everyone who brought a dish to pass and participated at this year Turkey Fry! See you
at the Christmas Party and at the field for those “hardy” All Season Members.

Fly Safe.

John Turner
Fun Fly Chairman.
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The Flypaper

CRCM / Fox Valley 2009 Challenge results
By — Dan Knippen

Sunday Sept 27", It was perhaps the biggest challenge Fox Valley Aero Club competing members have
faced this year with their quest to regain the traveling interclub trophy. | was really impressed with the
presents of both clubs. FV had 10 Pilots and CRCM 14 total which meant Terry Danka, Bob Hesotian
and | would have to fly for Fox Valley to make the event even. As we are members of both clubs we flew
for FV to balance and make things even. Either way it was a win-win situation for the three of us. But
regardless, it’s still a competitive situation that you strive to do your best no matter whose club you fly for.

Fox Valley came with Steve Gawlik, Armin Weber, Dan Comton, Tom Berry, John Fisher, Cliff Fullhart,
John Turner, New Member Bob Hesotian, Dan Knippen, Terry Danka and Sal for support and assistance.
I'd like to say thanks to all FV and CRCM members for attending and everyone’s help to make this
contest happen. Here are the finals.

We kept the 8 best pilots scores for both clubs, and the top 5 pilots of each club to compete in the final
Limbo competition. Results are as follows:

Fox Valley 1* round scores 688
2" Round 320

1008 total
CRCM  1* round scores 635
2" Round 291

926 total

CRCM beat FV by only by 82 seconds which = 1min 22 seconds with all times added .

Top 2 Pilots first round 1% — Brian Nowak CRCM 56 sec.
2" — Terry Danka FV 61 sec.

2" Round Limbo 1* —Ken Ward CRCM 25 sec.
2" — Dan Knippen FV 35 sec.

Lunch was supplied and paid for by CRCM and made by Subway and Portillo’s. Donations were made by
Ray for the coolers and ice and Dan for the sodas.
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The Flypaper

Chief Flight Instructor’s Report

Dan Compton - trainu2fly@comecast.net

Dan didn’t have a report for this month.

2009 FVAC Flight Instructors
Name Contact Information Note

Dan Compton Cell: 630-664-6426 trainu2fly@comcast.net Chief Flight
Instructor

John Fischer Cell: 312-518-0075 jeffxx@comcast.net

Cliff Fullhart Home: 630-397-5033

Alan Galle Cell: 630-697-8464 ajgalle@comcast.net

John Horvath Cell: 630-440-7398 horvatsky@comcast.net

Paul Jacobs Cell: 630-908-9955 paul jacobs@att.net

Mike Kostecki Cell: 630-373-2722 Mkostecki503@comcast.net

Dennis McFarlane Highpdl19@aol.com Not available Friday
or Sunday.

Tom Siwek Cell: 630-677-5855 tsiwek@sbcaglobal.net Available primarily
on weekends.

Bill Sponsler Cell: 847-323-6578 bsponsler@comcast.net

Dave Taitel Work: 847-537-8669 davet@venturehobbies.com

Jason Walsh Cell: 630-291-1872 jwalsh1l@ameritech.net

AL’S HOBBY SHOP HOLIDAY SPECIAL

From now until January 1, 2010, purchase
a $25.00 gift card and receive a $5.00 gift
card free. Mention promotional code
FVACO9 at time of purchase.
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The Flypaper

FVAC Elections

OFFICER POSITIONS

All officer position candidates are unopposed. Therefore, your 2010 officers are:

President — Jeff Anderson Vice President — Tom Siwek
Secretary — Tom Spriet Treasurer — Paul Jacobs

AT-LARGE DIRECTORS — BOARD MEMBERS

There are twelve candidates running for six positions. Ballots will be
distributed at the Christmas party. The candidates are:

Alvin Cole John Fischer Steve Gawlik Ken Kaiser
Mark Knoppkie Cindy McFarlane Dennis McFarlane = Chuck Noyes
Joe Pedone Sal Perno David Todd Armin Weber

You can submit your ballot at the FVAC Christmas Party on
December 4" at the Hilton Garden Inn in St. Charles. You
do not need to attend the dinner to vote.
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The Flypaper

Candidate Statements

The at-large director candidates were offered the opportunity to share a statement supporting
their candidacy. The following statements were submitted.

Ken Kaiser

My only statement is that every governing body needs balance, a minority opinion, a different view if you
will. | will provide that, with thought, consideration and concern for both the present and future of the
club. Admittedly, | don’t fly often though I still build as well as guide and mentor future aero-modelers of
all ages. Yes we built it, the best flying site in the state, and yes they came, but we at Fox Valley Aero
need to maintain the values that made us and continue to embrace all aspects of the hobby we love.

Cindy McFarlane

To all FVAC members: | am very appreciative for being nominated for the 2010 board of directors. | have
enjoyed being on the board the past few years and | hope | have made a difference in this club. | enjoy
the meetings and the events and | am a hard worker. | also feel that my position at Al's has benefited the
club in a positive way. Please vote for me on December 4" at the Christmas party.

David Todd

As a member of the Fox Valley Aero Club for just a few short years, | have developed a profound
appreciation for how well organized and professional this club has been. Part of what makes this
organization such a great success is the continuing emphasis of being a “good neighbor” and giving back
to the community. The “buy in” to this philosophy is evident amongst all the membership. This is precisely
why | feel, as a candidate for board membership, | am in a unique position to safeguard this hallmark. |
am deeply concerned over the fact that we do not own the field and how current development of the land
next to as well as future uses of vacant parcels surrounding the field impact our ability to enjoy our
investment. My employment allows me early insight into community and land development that may prove
useful in maintaining positive relationships within our community affairs. | also serve as a member on
another local not for profit board of directors and am well aware of the commitment these positions
deserve. These points, together with my fondness of aviation will serve the members of the Fox Valley
Aero club well and | look forward to working with each of the board members.

Armin Weber

My name is Armin Weber and I'm running for at large director. | have been flying models for 35 years,
and have spent the past 12 years with the Fox Valley Aero Club. | enjoy building, and flying giant models
and am a member if the IMAA. | can be found at the flying field nearly every weekend, and participate in
all the club events. When I'm not modeling, | work as a software developer for the health care industry.

With the help of my friend Steve Gawlik, | organized the noon shows for Festival of Giants, Festival of
Flight, and Windy City Jets. | was also the Contest Director for the 2009 Kids Fly event.

Like any other organization FVAC needs leadership, direction, and goals. | believe my experience in
modeling, flying, and club politics can benefit FVAC. Please consider me when casting your votes for
FVAC At Large Director.
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Alvin Cole

Allow me to introduce myself, my name is Alvin Cole. | am
married with two adult children and one grandson. | am the
middle child with two older brothers and one younger sister. |
was born in Chicago and have lived in the Chicago land area
for all my life.

| was introduced to RC flying about three years ago when my
wife gave me a Blade CX helicopter for father's day. | have
also been involved with RC cars and thought this would be just
as easy. Boy was | wrong!

After being able to master my new toy, | quickly set out for the
next challenge. | purchased my first RC plane, a Park Zone J3 cub. | was on my way. | then joined the
AMA and took my new toy to the local flying club in Aurora. The guys were very nice and helped me get
my plane in the air. | was amazed at how high it could fly. The rest as they say is history.

| have a passion for RC planes and would love the opportunity the serve on the board of such a well run
organization. | believe that | could represent the membership well with my ability to think quickly on my
feet and to have a realistic approach to decision making. This opportunity to be a board member is
something that would be an honor for me and would not be taken lightly. It is very important to me that
we have a safe and fun environment to fly and enjoy our friendships. Good luck to all of the other
candidates and hope to see you all at the Christmas party.

Turkey Fry Photos
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Fox Valley Aero Club Christmas Party
Friday, December 4th

HILTON GARDEN INN, 4070 EAST MAIN ST., ST. CHARLES, IL

Cash Bar 6:00 P.M.
Hor D’Oecuvres
Dinner 7:00 P.M.
Raffle & Dancing
8:00 P.M.-12:00 Midnight

SINGLE $25 COUPLES $40

R.S.V.P. WITH ENTREE CHOICE BY 12/1/09 (danielmorgan6@yahoo.com)

1) Horseradish Crusted Alaskan Salmon Pan Roasted nestled on a bed of Caramelized Fennel &
Leeks Glazed with a Honey Balsamic Reduction

2) Pan Roasted Nut Crusted Chicken Brushed Kithey Mustard and Crustdeecan, Walnut
and Almond Mixture with Soy Maple Glaze

3) Herb crusted Roast Sirloin with Sherry Sautéed Mushrooms & Cabernet Reduction

ALL PAYMENTS ARE DUE BY 12/1/09

No one will be admitted at the door without prior payment and R.S.V.P.

Dan Morgan
3125 Longwood Lane #104
Aurora, IL 60502

ROOMS ARE AVAILABLE AT
$89.00 PER ROOM
CALL HILTON GARDEN (630-584-0700) AND TELL THEM YOU ARE WITH
FOX VALLEY AERO CLUB
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FVAC Membership Renewal 2010
Dues are now due

Annual Dues remain at $100

Family Members are $25 each.
Must be an AMA member and live in the same
household. Children must be 18 or under.

Make all checks payable to the FVAC and send them
to:

Fox Valley Aero Club

P.O. Box 837

St. Charles, IL 60174-837

Or send them to:

Paul Jacobs
1010 Bankfield Ct.
Naperville, IL 60540

Your dues payment must be received by Dec. 1% in order
to be eligible for the Big Dog Raffle at the Christmas
Party.
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Please patronize your local hobby shops!

Telephone: 630-832-4908
P.O.Box 449, 121 Addison Ave., Elmhurst, IL 60126
We are one block west of York Road and two and one half blocks south of North Ave.
(Route 64) in the Citv Center of Elmhurst
Monday: 12:00 to 8:00 P.M.
Tuesday through Friday: 10:00 A.M. to 8:00 P.M.
Saturday: 9:00 A.M. to 5:30 P.M.
Sunday: Closed

7ags for A Ape.
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Main Street Commons
3627 East Main St., St. Charles, IL 60174
630-587-1256
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www.robart.com
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DHSPOSALA-RECY CLING SERVICES

For sanitation services, contact Brian Flood @ 630-261-0542
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